
Memo: Action Summary for CFA in 2009-2010 Academic Year  


To: Steering Committee

From:  CFA Vice Chair - Donald Hirsh

Date: 06/04/2010
· CFA responded to the Provost's requested revisions to the Career Development and 5-Year Review document.  The original document had been submitted to the Provost in the spring of 2009.  The revised document and CFA's comments were sent to Steering on 10/18/2009 by CFA Chair, Jeanine Vivona.
· CFA provided ad hoc recommendation on Sabbatical Committee membership.  CFA recommended that the Sabbatical Committee member with an application before the committee be excused and replaced with someone from the same school.  This recommendation was forwarded to Steering.
· Revised Promotions and Reappointment Document (PRD) was submitted to Academic Affairs in December, 2009.  The revisions, some of which had been submitted during Spring 2009 but not formally adopted, addressed:

· New Procedures for External Review. 

· Exclusion of Grading Practices.
· New Required Table of Contents and Checklist.
· New Procedures for Interdisciplinary Candidates.
· Instructions to Reference Relevant Disciplinary Standards.

· Incomplete Applications.
· Addition of the Department Reappointment Report.
· Procedures for Voting on Reappointment Decisions. 

· Required Documentation for Candidates with Fewer than 3 Years of Employment at TCNJ .
· Submission of Student Evaluations. 
· Renamed “Promotions, Reappointment, and Tenure Committee (PTC)” to “Promotions and Reappointment Committee (PRC).” 
· CFA completed its review of the report from CPC "Suggestions to CFA from CPC (AY2009/10)".  In light of these discussions, the following changes were recommended:

· Original scantron forms of student evaluations, rather than photocopies, must be submitted by candidates.  Candidates, at their discretion, may retain photocopies of the student evaluations. A brief explanation of the rationale for submission of originals should be added to the PRD.
· CFA supports the CPC proposal to hold a Question and Answer session for potential candidates for promotion each Spring.
· Submitted recommendation on Faculty Accessibility (Office Hours) to Steering.
· Submitted interim recommendation on Evaluation of Applications for SOSA or Sabbatical from SOSA/Sabbatical Committee Members.
· Submitted recommendation on Revising Disciplinary Standards to Steering.

Unfinished Business

· Discussion of year-end reports from SOSA and Sabbatical Committees – CFA agreed to make discussion of SOSA equity concerns (communicated by SOSA committees to CFA in both 2009 and 2010) a top consideration for CFA in the upcoming year. As part of this work, CFA should follow-up with the Provost regarding her receipt of the SOSA year-end memo from Spring 2009.
· Charge: Evaluation of Applications for SOSA from SOSA Committee Members – Develop procedures for SOSA based on feedback from April 2010 open forum, perhaps using FSSC procedures as a guide, and present recommendation to faculty in an open forum.
· Revisions to Promotion and Reappointment Document
· Student Evaluation Matrix – Finalize discussion of this recommendation from the 2009-2010 CPC. Investigate potential IT support for creating the matrix.
· Student Evaluations – original scantron forms – Communicate our recommended change to the PRD to Steering and the Provost.
· Charge: Procedures Related to Declined and Appealed Reappointments and Promotions.  (See also Item 9 of CPC AY2009/10 Report.) – All work on this charge was deferred until 2010-11.
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